

307 SOUTH MARKET STREET, P.O. BOX P DANVILLE, OHIO 43014-0616 TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME – SEPTEMBER 3, 2017

FATHER MARK HAMMOND, PASTOR FR. DANIEL OLVERA, Parochial Vicar

Deacon Tim Birie

Father Homer Blubaugh, retired

Sheryl Mickley, Administrator of Religious Ed.

Theresa Morris, Administrator of Religious Ed.

Sandy Mickley, Bookkeeper

Donald Hawk, Parish Council President

Sacramental Emergencies – 398-6285

Website www.stlukedanvilleoh.org

Parish E-mail address stluke@ecr.net

LITURGY OF THE MASS

Saturday Evening: 5:00pm Sunday Morning: 10:00am

Daily: Tues. 8am.Wed. 11am. Thurs. 8am

PARISH OFFICE HOURS

Tuesday through Friday 9:30am to 4:30pm

740-392-4711 ext. 1 @ St. Vincent de Paul Parish Office

740-392-4711 ext. 7

740-392-4711 ext. 2

1-740-502-2679

740-507-1737 (cell) 740-599-6237 (home)

419-961-8561 (cell) 740-393-3742 (home)

740-599-6362 (office) 740-507-9569 (cell)

740-599-6416 (home)

SACRAMENTAL MINISTRY

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday 3:30-4:30pm and by appointment

Marriage: Call Parish office or contact Father six months prior to the wedding date; Instruction is required.

Baptism: Call Greg Henkel at 740-392-4711 ext. 5 or gregmhenkel@gmail.com; instruction required.

In Case of Sickness: Call parish office if you are sick or hospitalized; also, inform us about the sick or aged who are unable to attend church.

MISSION STATEMENT – We are St. Luke Church, people of God, created in the image and likeness of Christ, and committed to living our faith in the Roman Catholic tradition under the authority and direction of the Pope, Bishop and Pastor.

As people baptized in Christ, gifted with many talents and rooted in strong families, we reach out and welcome all. Our mission is to proclaim the good news, as a prayerful and caring community celebrating Christ's presence in worship, sacraments, and service.

Readings for September 3, 2017 Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time



Readings for September 10, 2017 Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time

First Reading: Jeremiah 20:7-9

Responsorial Psalm: 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9

Second Reading: Romans 12:1-2 Gospel: Matthew 16:21-27

First Reading: Ezekiel 33:7-9

Responsorial Psalm: 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9 Second Reading: Romans 13:8-10

Gospel: Matthew 18:15-20

	SEPTEMBER		MASS INTENTIONS	OFFERED BY	ALTAR SERVERS
Saturday	2	5pm	Sally & Floyd Mickley		Lauren, Erin, Darren Mickley
Sunday	3	10am	People of St. Luke		Joseph Hedge-Darian Warnock
Monday	4	9am	Todd Mickley		
Tuesday	5	8am	Dick Colopy		
Wednesda	y 6	11am	Fred & Alma Reismeier	Rose Wake	
Thursday	7	8am	Bob Durbin	Carol Durbin	
Saturday	9	5pm	Garrett & Mary Hurley	Hurley Family	Laura Morris-Andrea Holland
Sunday	10	10am	People of St. Luke		Addison Wills-Garren Wills

Weekly Eucharistic Adoration begins after Tuesday 8am Mass and closes on Wednesday before 11am Mass.

Saint Luke is a member of the Knox Consortium with St. Vincent de Paul, Mount Vernon

St. Vincent de Paul Website: www.st-vincentdepaul.org

Go to Quick Links at the bottom of the page for "Church Bulletin"

St. Vincent de Paul Mass times:

Saturday at 4:30pm; Sunday at 8:00am, 10:00am, 11:30am

Monday, Tuesday at 12:15pm; Wednesday at 8:30am; Friday at 5:30pm

Liturgy of the Hours Thursday at 8:00am in the Rectory Chapel

Your Stewardship to God – August 26 & 27

\$2,948.00 Weekly Offering, Thank you!

60.00 Assumption-10, All Saints-25, Cemetery-25

96.00 Trinity Dome-46, World Mission-25, Sanctuary-25

Hurricane Harvey collection – September 9 & 10: Parishes of the diocese of Columbus will collect funds to be used to support the efforts of Catholic Charities USA and other Catholic agencies as they reach out to provide humanitarian aid in Texas and other affected parts of the Gulf Coast region. Cash donations offer the most flexibility to address urgently developing needs. With cash in hand, needed resources can be obtained nearer to the disaster location. This inflow of cash also pumps money back into the local economy and helps local businesses recover faster. When items are donated, the helping agencies must redirect their staff away from providing direct services to survivors to sort, package, transport, warehouse, distribute, and discard items that may not meet the needs of disaster survivors. Unexpected volunteers create an additional burden for first responders. At this time, volunteers are asked to register with an organization of their choice, many of which are already in Texas and supporting survivors on the ground.

Prayers are requested for... Jeff Allison, Helen Austin, Donna Beckley, Joy Blubaugh, Bruce Campbell, Spencer Capelle, Dorothy Colopy, Jim Colopy, Bill Crawford, Rose Crawford, Nancy Damm, Jim Daniels, Deloris Delgado, Jim Denuit, Gretchen Dues, Cora Durbin, Roseanne Euman, Patrick Gaffney, Tom Gardner, Tom Gault, Jacob Hall, Tripp Heffelfinger, John Kick, Michael Koegly, Marykay Lustig, Dale McComb, Jill McDonald, Pauline McGinnis, Will McKee, Barb Miller, Joe Miller, Linda Myers, Dave/Lorna Patton, Carol Roberts, Becky Royball, Beth Sapp, Jackie Shackle, Jennifer Sichel, Father Snoke, John Staggs, Shirley Stoner, Linda Sommerfelt, Dan Tomsho, Bob Watts, Shelley Weesner, Ben Young, and closure of abortion clinics. Please call the parish office when admitted to the hospital if you wish a visit.

MINISTRIES			Ushers/Greeters	Lectors	Eucharistic Ministers
Saturday	9/9	5pm	Eric Mickley	Peggy Dunn	Deacon Tim-Carol Hall-Barb Smith
			Keith Mickley		John Higgins-Chris Mehringer Smith
Sunday	9/10	10am	Duane Mickley	Phil Keogh	Deacon Tim-Angelo Graziani-Don Hawk
			Louie Mickley		Penny Blubaugh-Tom Harrmann

Cantors: Saturday, September 9 at 5pm: Laura Wills & Patti Winterhalter Sunday, September 10 at 10am: Laura Wills & Terry Klopcic

Collection Counters, Sunday, September 10 – Romona Compton, Ellen Leslie

Welcome to St. Luke Parish! If you are new to the parish, please drop by the parish office at the west end of the Community Center to register. You may also pick up a Family Registration form in the church from the table near the side entrance or in the vestibule, or one can be mailed to you upon request. Just fill it out with your information and return it to the parish office. If you are currently a member of another parish in the diocese, the diocese will transfer your membership to St. Luke's.

Sanctuary Hot Meal special collection this weekend.....Sanctuary's Hot meal program delivers an average of 75 meals to seniors Monday through Friday. The service area is East Knox and Danville school districts-to Holmes, Ashland & Licking county lines. There are 6 delivery routes with 30 individuals taking a turn (many from St. Luke's) delivering the meals. Primary funding for the meal program is from the county-wide senior services levy. However, funding is reduced from previous years despite the increase in service. Meals are prepared in the licensed kitchen of Danville Methodist Church by Sanctuary Community Action's hot meal staff. This weekend's collection will go entirely to the hot meal program. Please use the envelope in your September packet marked 'Sanctuary' or place your donation (cash or check) in an envelope and mark it Sanctuary. You may make check payable to SCA Hot Meals or St. Luke with a memo for Sanctuary. Your contribution is tax deductible and sincerely appreciated. (Note: loose change or check not placed in a marked envelope will not reach the meal program)

Engaged and Married Couples: It's Time! Say Yes to God's Plan. Whether you've discerned God calling you to try to achieve or postpone pregnancy, Natural Family Planning (NFP) can help you and your spouse live God's plan for love and life, while strengthening your marriage relationship. Engaged and married couples are invited to learn NFP by attending a diocesan NFP Class Series, which starts Monday, September 18, 7–9 p.m. at St. Paul the Apostle Parish, Westerville. To register or learn more go to www.columbuscatholic.org/natural-family-planning or contact the Marriage and Family Life Office at 614-241-2560.

After Divorce Retreat: Adventure into the Interior Life: A day-long retreat of healing for individuals who are separated and/or divorced, lay leaders, and clergy, will take place on Saturday, September 23rd from 8:30 am - 4:00 pm at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic Church in Grove City. The day will be led by Rose Sweet, Catholic speaker and author of seven books including the program "Surviving Divorce: Hope and Healing for the Catholic Family." Participants will have the opportunity to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation and the option to end the day with a Vigil Mass. The cost is \$20 (scholarships are available) and lunch will be provided. Please register at DivorcedCatholicColumbus.org by Sunday, September 17th.

Fall Tour Day at the Josephinum: Seminarians of the Pontifical College Josephinum will offer tours of the seminary, and the newly renovated chapel, on Saturday, September 16, 2017, from 10am-3pm. Admission and parking are free. Tours will begin every half-hour and are approximately 45 minutes, followed by refreshments. Reservations encouraged but not required. For more information or to make a reservation, please call the Advancement Office at 614-985-2203.

ORA ET LABOR at Children of Mary in Newark convent on Saturday, Sept. 9th beginning with Mass at 9:00 a.m., work, lunch (provided) work ending with Chaplet of Divine Mercy at 3:00. All are welcome. We will be working with chain saws, roofing on chicken coop, weeding, etc. We <u>very</u> much appreciate any help you can give us--we have a lot of work on our wooded acreage and only a few hands! May God reward you in every way. For information go to <u>www.childrenofmary.net</u>. Please register by calling 740-323-1977 or email childrenofmarysisters@gmail.com.

Sat/Sun	Sept. 2/3	Sanctuary Community Action collection (use envelopes, no second collection)
		Pennies for Heaven, KofC program for vocations
Monday	September 4	Labor Day – Mass at 9am
Tuesday	September 5	6:30pm – Parish Council
		7pm – RCIA at St. Vincent de Paul Pope Francis Center
Saturday	September 9	Noon – State Squires Basketball & Retreat
Sunday	September 10	6pm – Youth Group Cookout & Games for High School Teens & Families

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) classes for the Knox-Licking consortium began 7pm Tuesday, August 29th at the St Vincent de Paul Pope Francis Center. Anyone that has not been baptized, anyone considering becoming Catholic, and any Catholic who has not received all of the sacraments of initiation, please contact Greg Henkel at gregmhenkel@gmail.com or 392-4711x5 for more information. If you would like to attend but cannot make that time please contact Greg to discuss your individual schedule. Also, contact Greg if you are interested in becoming a sponsor for someone considering becoming Catholic.

Walking With Purpose: *Opening Your Hearts*: A life-changing Women's bible study is coming to St. Luke and St. Vincent de Paul Parishes, beginning September 18 and September 20. The sessions at St. Luke's will be held Mondays from 9:30-11am and at St. Vincent's on Wednesday from 6-7:30pm. All women are invited to attend at one of the parishes. If you want to explore and grow in your Catholic faith, and you need to find the connection between Mass and the challenges you face in your everyday, busy life; If you'd like a way to form more meaningful relationships with your sisters in Christ, then we invite you to consider participating in Walking With Purpose. Registration forms are in the church or available on the website. This is a 22-week program and the only cost is \$40 for the study guide. Scholarships are available if needed. Child care will be provided for those who need it. Registrations may be put in the pink box or in the collection, clearly marked.

Child care is needed for our women's bible study, "Walking With Purpose." Services are needed for the Monday sessions from 9:15 to 11:15am. Persons must be 18 years of age, and must attend a Protecting God's Children seminar and have a background check. Child care persons will be paid \$10 an hour. Please call the parish office if you can help.

Parish School of Religion: Opening Mass & Orientation/Registration will be Wednesday, September 20 at 6:30pm. The first day of class for grades Kindergarten through sixth will be Wednesday, September 27 from 6:30-7:30pm. The Confirmation Class (grades 7-8) will meet on Sunday evenings from 6-7:30, beginning September 24. The Youth Group, for high school students, meet the first, second, and third Sundays of the month from 6-7:30pm. They will have a cookout on September 10th. (No class Sept. 3rd)

Projector Training: Dave Rashley will be conducting training on the use of the new wireless projector September 10 after 10am Mass. PSR administrators and teachers, and other group leaders who might wish to use the projector are invited to come.

Reconnect to Our Catholic Roots! Have you, a friend, relative, or co-worker stopped coming to Mass regularly? Join us or invite this person to the seven week sessions of *Catholics*, *Welcome Home Seminar* at the Pope Francis Center, 301 E. High Street beginning Thursday, September 7 from 7-9pm. For information, call Deacon Tim, 740-392-4711, or Patrick Kent, 740-504-9311. The topic for the first week is "What is the Mystic Body of Christ?" Sessions divide time between videos and discussions. Bring your questions! *No matter how long a person has been away, no matter the reason, we invite all to consider renewing their relationship with the Catholic Church*.

Save the Date: Starting Point Walk – Saturday, October 7, registration at 9:30am

The walk is two miles beginning at 11 Woodlake Trail in Mount Vernon. At Starting Point, young women and men are given accurate information and practical support that is crucial to making healthy decisions for them and for their babies... decisions they can live with! Starting Point has been serving our community for 28 years – all because of the support of God's people.